
GIRARD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 

August 12, 2025 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at the preceding CDBG hearing. The meeting was called to order by Vice 
Chairman Pete Dion at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Supervisors Clay Brocious and Pete Dion, Roadmaster John Adams, Zoning Administrator Tiffany 
Kramer, Dennis Olesnanik, Bob Erdle, Tom Hosack, Michael Stafford of the WCNJ, Ray Penkalski and Barbara 
Caserta 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEM-None  
 
APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA WHICH INCLUDES: 
 The TREASURER’S REPORT dated 07/31/25 

The MEETING MINUTES from 07/22/25; 
 The INVOICES from 07/23/25 through 08/12/25; 
 The PAYROLL ending 08/03/25. 
 
Motion by C. Brocious, seconded P. Dion to approve the Consent Agenda, motion carried (2-0).  
 
RESOLUTIONS/ORDINANCES/AGREEMENTS-None 
 
OLD BUSINESS-None 
 
NEW BUSINESS-None  
 
COMMENTS FROM THE SUPERVISORS 
P. Dion stated the electrical issues at Lake Erie Community Park had been repaired and everything is working.  
 
COMMENTS FROM THE STAFF-None 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Dennis Olesnanik asked if tree trimming was done.  John Adams confirmed that it was.  
 
Barbara Caserta expressed concern with traffic turning left onto Rt. 20 from Westgate Dr.  The Supervisors 
explained that Rt. 20 is a state road and PennDOT would need to be contacted regarding that intersection.  
 
 
Motion by C. Brocious, seconded by P. Dion to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 p.m., motion carried (2-0). 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tiffany Kramer 
Assistant Secretary 


